RESOLUTION NO: 2022 - 04

RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF LANGHORNE MANOR, BUCKS COUNTY,
PENNSYLVANIA, CONCERNING THE TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT
PROJECT: US 1 SECTION RC3

WHEREAS, Langhorne Manor Borough supports the Route 1 reconstruction project that
was presented at the Public Officials Meeting on November 22, 2021; and

WHEREAS, Langhome Manor Borough understands while through-traffic will decrease,
localized traffic may increase. Langhorne Manor Borough supports mitigation efforts, possibly
including but not limited to, signage, clear markings delineating walk and bike paths as well as
speed humps along Gillam and Highland Avenues to decrease speeds at the on ramp of the
proposed interchange; and

WHEREAS, Langhorne Manor Borough supports the increased pedestrian and bicycle
paths along West Interchange Road and Pine Street connecting Langhorne Manor Borough to
Middletown Township. However, Langhorne Manor Borough does not support the proposed
installation of the Route 1 pedestrian walkway connecting North Hill Avenue and South Hill
Avenue as it increases Langhorne Manor Borough’s risk and responsibility and increases the
expropriation of residents” property. We also support the addition of a pedestrian walkway in
place of the access lanes that will be removed as long as there are proper safety measures and
takes into account the Borough’s MS4 requirements.

WHEREAS, Langhorme Manor Borough supports the installation of the round-about at
Highland Avenue and Bellevue Avenue but urges PennDOT to minimize the property
expropriation as part of that installation; and

WHEREAS, Council has passed this resolution based upon previous PennDOT
representations that PennDOT will hold public informational meetings/sessions discussing the
scope and impact of this project on the residents of Langhorne Manor Borough; and

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that:
Langhome Manor Borough urges PennDOT to consider the Borough’s requests.

RESOLUTION adopted the 8" day of February, 2022.
Council of the Borough of Langhorne Manor, Bucks County, Pennsylvania

Dawn Seader
Council President

Attest:

Barbara Ferraro
Borough Council Secretary



